President’s Report
Would you believe it?  Another wet and wintry Sunday afternoon! I enjoyed last Thursday’s meeting, Rotarian Matthew performed splendidly as Chairman and as Vocational Service Chairman, facilitated the RYLA reports from Erica Hay and Simon Burke.
Erica spoke first and the highlight for her was the address from Stan Alves. His ability to get up and keep going after some difficult situations in life was a huge source of inspiration to her. Erica also enjoyed the team activities.
For Simon, it was Robyn Moore and her address “The power of the word” that had the greatest impact on him. Simon told us it was his desire to improve his public speaking and overall confidence that motivated him to enrol in RYLA and he is happy with the progress he has made.
It was interesting both Erica and Simon had different outcomes from the week, one thing that was consistent  is the friendships that were established and the life changing experience. John van der Woude apologised for his daughter Anneka’s absence as she is out of town. For the last few years we have sponsored three young people and the commendable reports we receive certainly justifies the investment our club contributes.

Fundraising Chairman Rotarian Kevin Matthews advised us he has had a request from the Latrobe Football Club to man the liquor booth for grand final day on September 14th. It will require about ten members and the club will be rewarded with $1000.
Visiting Rotarian Malcolm Reid, reported on the success of the Wheel Chair Bus. It is doing up to three trips a week and can take five wheel chairs and two other passengers. He hopes to be able to take six hundred for the year. He has asked for us to consider assisting with extra funding to sponsor another eight trips a year and this will be considered at our next board meeting.
Program co-ordinator Rotarian John O’Donnell reported that he has speakers arranged to the end of September. John also promoted a Christmas in winter function to be held at the Devonport Golf Club on Saturday 24th August, $50 a head.
At our previous meeting, Rotarian Peter Colgrave reported four teams have already registered for the Shadforth Financial Group Prostate (I continue to get nervous when I have to spell that word) Cancer Charity Golf Day. Registration fee has to be raised to $120 as the Golf Club are now charging green fees.

Also during last week’s meeting, Rotarian Buz Green reported that Kathryn Hilderbrand a GSE member from Canada has sent a $110 donation to Food plant Solutions and send her best wishes to the club. FPS attendance at the recent Peracto Symposium was a huge success and $1,680 was raised. Buz thanked Rotarian Rockie Lee and Sue Davies for their assistance. Buz was also absolutely delighted to announce that Inner Wheel have decided to support FPS as their international project.

Until next week…

Presesley
Events
	Day
	Date
	Event
	Location

	Thursday
	15 Aug 13
	Courtney Greisbach – GSE Partners Night
	Elimatta

	Thursday
	19-Sep-13
	DG Visit – Partners Night
	Elimatta
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	Week
	7
	8
	9

	Date
	15-Aug-13
	22-Aug-13
	29-Aug-13

	Speaker 
	Courtney Greisbach
	Peter Colgrave
	Fellowship

	Subject
	GSE Recipient
	Prostate Cancer
	 

	Chairman
	Rockie Lee
	John Cook
	Gavin Bull

	Presidents
	Wayne Tucker
	John van der Woude
	Rick Campbell

	Table
	Steve Rockliff
	Peter Chalk
	Paul Crabtree

	Reception
	Alan Pattison
	Mac Russell
	Leon Wootton

	 
	Leon Peck
	Ross Stewart
	Brian Chandler

	Rotary Info
	Kevin Matthews
	Leigh Titmus
	Conference Update

	(Job Talk)
	 
	 
	Julian O'Brien

	Meetings
	Sub Committee
	Nil
	Board 

	Birthdays
	
	
	

	 
	
	
	

	 
	
	
	

	 
	
	
	

	Rotary
	John O'Donnell 15 Aug (30yrs)
	Leon Peck   28Aug (14)
	Nil

	Anniversary
	 
	 
	 

	 
	 
	 
	 

	Previous Meeting:
	08-Aug-13

	Attendance:
	32

	Make Ups:
	Richard Barnard (e club) , Rick Campbell (Food Plants)

	Apologies:
	 Bruce Gowans,  Rick Campbell, Rod  Owers, Wayne Tucker, Richard Barnard

	Leave:
	 Peter Chalk, Paul Crabtree, John Phillips, Bruce Buxton, Gavin Bull, Leon Wootton, Richard Quinn, Seelan Nair, Ian Hutchinson,

	Guests:
	Ron Hay, Erica Hay, Simon Bourke

	Visiting Rotarians:
	Malcolm Reid

	
	

	Apologies:
	(Before 11am Wednesday) Contact Attendance Officer

	Contact Officer:
	Mark Temple-Smith - markts@templesmith.com.au

	
	or 0418 337 104

	Club website:
	www.rotarydevnorth.org.au

	Motor Show:
	www.devonportnorthshow.com

	Eclub
	www.rotaryeclubone.org

	Rotary International:
	www.rotary.org

	9830 Conference
	www.9830conference.com.au


